

1

Minutes of the Meeting of TBA held on
25th October at 7.30 p.m.

Cheers Welcome

Apologies Terry and Cliff and Kathy + Rosemary.

We opened the meeting with a minute's silence
in memory of David Humphreys.
John will be David's wife Linda.

Minutes of the last meeting were read
and approved.

Matters Arising - adjourned till the end of
meeting - if we
~~Parish~~ need to come back to them, we
will.

Cheers Report.

Any

~~These~~ items should be covered later on
in the agenda.

Treasurer's Report - covered in the First Steps

has been the working group
David Lee Smith bought for new printer which has
now made the account for the printer fund.
ever transfer £100.00 to the printer fund
from the General Fund?

A vote was taken and the result was
a unanimous yes.

Now David has given some cheques
by Mavis, for Cliff and Sarah and they
have both received them.

Mavis will verify this at the next
meeting.

5

30 hours free use per year for Members.
Ben suggested that it ought to be 40.
We took a decision to question all
about the 30 hours and ask them to
raise it to 40 hours.

A show of hands was asked for
and the meeting agreed that this should
be done.

It was passed over to the Working
Group for final amendments and given
the authority of the meeting to carry out
these amendments.

UK Forum Membership Renewal

The meeting agreed to renew our
membership. Tim Skelton is the man in
charge.

Funding Update - All ok.

Cinderella Points Trip - 21st December.

19 hours paid up - others have
expressed interest. 58 boats ready is booked.
Trip to be opened up to outside estates on
7th December.

Christmas Event - 15th December

We need volunteers to be chess, wrap
up sweets, decorate the hall, write Christmas
cards etc. Posters will be put up to
advertise it.

Christmas Day Event Planning - Jenny is now

Update on Regeneration and Setting up of a PORE Constitution

Dame

17 Administration - Tindies Bridge could be one of the founder members of the Constitution, if we wish.

We need to respond to this by the next meeting on the 30th November.

We have got an external chair - Pedra Kettle and she is the chair of the Central Council, Milton Keynes - American in origin, trained in politics and was very active in helping Barack Obama to win his election.

We have invited Chris Williams (a retired councillor) to advise us. He is very experienced in politics, the Council and Housing.

The Council

We continue to make our voice felt and supported ~~the~~ ^{our} Serpentine ~~Ballet~~ to go ahead in November. Seb.

Publicity - PORE has been on radio, possibly on television shortly - our main spokesman is John Orr and David is doing the job of Secretary very well (at least unofficially)

The Constitution is coming

Update on Regeneration and ROLF.

Mk Council are heading towards setting up proper scrutiny of regeneration, starting around 2019 - 2020.

The Council are now talking about refurbishment rather than regeneration. They have a 5 year maintenance plan.

Michael Kelleher said that Means could only do \$15,000,000 worth of repairs a year. The Council budget is \$30,000,000 a year.

Dave is now officially Leesebury for ROLF.

The meeting on 30th November will adopt the constitution. Dave thanked (thanked) the TBPA for their help and support in this.

Lakes Estate - There was a very high turnout (80-90%) to vote re Serpentine Court. They opted for demolition and re-building.

There is concern that the rebuilding will also take in the park.

A legal letter to the Council from ROLF has challenged the validity of the ballot.

No response has been received.

The nursery will be demolished and replaced.

Dave noted that, at present, all these plans are concept and there could be a long wait for it all to go into action.

Cliff asked about Means overcloaking.

John had asked the Council at the Housing and Communities Meeting and it has gone

5
re her money which she had offered.
No reply as yet.

Car Raffle - Sheila had felt that the
RA meeting was not very enthusiastic
about it, so she has not pursued this.

Grant for the pubic trip came
through and Sheila expressed her thanks
to WCC.

Tickets will be £5.00 each.

As of next year WCC will give
us a flat rate of £500.00 to spend
on what we like.

Christmas Party - Sheila will apply to
MkC for the 2nd lot of £400.00 and
the hall will be available from 8 a.m.
to 10 p.m.

Don asked that the next meeting be
concerned with Christmas only.

Don going for ^{extra} funding ~~later~~ on
the 31st October for Christmas Day.

Halloween Event - This is at 7 p.m. at
Cotter Woods on the 31st October.

Don was concerned about stray children.
We will need enough adults to
supervise.

Don offered to help as well Terry and
Derek.

Gazero to be set up - Don asked that
all dog poo could be removed during the
evening.

✓

Minutes of the Meeting of the TBPA
held on 29/11/18 at 7.30pm.

Present - John Cox (Chair) Ron Ellis, David Lee, Bill Butler, Kathy Higgins, Cliff Green, Terry Weller, Derek Weller, S. Hervey, Neelam Giddaway, Barbara and Lesley.

Apologies Sheila.

Minutes of the last meeting were read and approved.

Matters arising - John and Sheila met with ~~Peter~~ Rob Middleton and other members of the Council and Sheila got guarantees that nothing would be done without consultation. Sheila is on top of the matter and keeping an eye on things.

Halloween Party - This went very well and everybody was very pleased. A very big thank you to Sarah, Trinity and Liz for all their hard work.

Chair's Report John has been to various Council meetings and he attended a vigil for the Cardiff House victims. These are held monthly on the 14th. The December one will be on Monday from Mr Rose to Christ the Cornerstone.

He has also been to a protest re Unifesa Credit which came to Mr Wray shortly. After a full discussion about how complicated the forms are to fill in and the

- 3) On Peckee Bridge - they have just formed their new R.A. Dore invited the chair to the meeting tonight, but she was busy.

the sake of
land on
Horseshoe
Shirley - Did Lerley write to Doreen
Shirley, as agreed at the last meeting.
Lerley did write and had received a
reply which she read out to the
meeting.

Shirley had had a meeting with Rob
Atkin who had informed her that no
decision had been made, that would be
made by Rob Middleton -

Doreen was a lot of discussion about
this issue.

Doreen knew of a case in Simpson which
was similar to ours. Shirley said that
she would contact the party concerned.

Doreen suggested that we keep an eye
on land that was used regularly.

Shirley
~~John~~ would request a Freedom of
Information request and ^{John} would have
it up with WCC.

Meeting closed at 7.55 pm.

Environment Report.

Connie have picked up a television set that was left in an alleyway.

Tony had sustained an injury when helping to move the television, so the decision has been taken not to move anything heavy.

The beds have all gone in; some at Boscote and the rest in the other parks.

The beds outside the shop have been done and the School said that they would look after them.

Kathy was going to see the Head and arrange this with them, as far as we know.

(Don had visited Debbie Lewis re suggestions for the children's page in the newsletter and she had suggested that we contact the school.)

Wood clippings have been put down in the alleyways.

The wood had been replaced on the beds at Boscote.

There ^{will} ~~are~~ now be seats in the Community Garden made with wood donated from "Men in Sheds" - to be started on Tawny.

We have money from the Arts and Crafts Grant from NKC left over which we could donate to Men in Sheds for buying wood. Would the meeting agree to it being used for that.

Yes - in circumstances yes.